
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
 

Understand   ✶   Uplift   ✶   Unite             
 

Thursday 27th February 2025 
School Uniform  

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
We all love seeing the children in our school uniform. It really creates such a great impression when 
walking around the school to see the children looking so smart and well presented. We have 
noticed however, that with some children, standards in school uniform have slipped and we just 
want to update you about school uniform expectations.  
 

 
 

Our school uniform is: 
● Black trousers/pinafore/skirts/shorts/culottes (this does not include leggings or tracksuit bottoms) 
● Yellow polo shirt 
● Black sweatshirt or cardigan with Underhill logo 
● Black shoes or trainers  
● Black tights  

 
Our PE Kit is: 

● Yellow T shirt with logo    

● Black PE shorts     

● Black jogging bottoms               

● Trainers  
 
Labelling school uniform:  

Please label all items so that if they do get lost they can be returned to their correct owner.  
 
More information about our school uniform and how to order items can be found on our website. 

https://underhillschool.co.uk/uniform.     
 
 

         

https://underhillschool.co.uk/uniform


 
 

● Headscarves are to be plain and not in bright colours 
● No jewellery is to be worn in school with the exception of stud earrings if necessary or for religious 

purposes with permission.  
● Nail varnish or false nails/acrylic nails are not allowed. 
● Hair bands and Headbands: Children are able to wear hair bands and headbands to school but these 

must be plain black or yellow with no bows, ribbons or large adornments. They can wear for 
example:  

      
 

● Beads - hair beads can be worn in the school colours and white.  
● School shoes must be black with no large logos on them. They can wear for example:  

 
 

● Football shoes: On football days, children are allowed to bring their football trainers to school in 
their PE bag and change into them at lunchtime. They are not allowed to wear them to school. 

 
If you have any questions or are struggling to cover the cost of our school uniform, please do let us know.  
 
Thank you for your continued support,  
 
Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 
Co-Headteachers 

 
 

                     


